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Bill Warfield, treasurer 
of the Class of 1963, 
presents a check to 
President Dixon 
representing the $1200 
given to the Second 
Generation Investment 
Fund.

Sophomore class secretary Susan 
Rogers rides "The Class of Champi­
ons" float.

Karen Haynes, Becki Howell, Wendy Pierre, and Jeri Hastman enjoy 
Homecoming making memories for the future.

The 10th Annual Homecoming Road Run attracted 40 
runners and joggers for the 5K run. Faculty member Jim 
Snowden was the overall winner.

Alumnae netters met for Saturday morning volleyball 
action. Standing from left to right: Dee Wiseman ’82, 
Bonnie (Beikert ’83) Vickman, Rachel (Mayo ’78) 
Chambers, Sandi (Holwerda ’75) Schlappi, Karen (Hobar 
’84) Schnaffner, Marsha (Peterson ’84) Kindig, Kristi Culp 
’88N. Kneeling: Nancy Snook ’80, Susan Riegle ’81, 
Kathy Turner ’80, Angie Wilcox ’87, Julie Butler ’87, 
Carol (Helmick ’85) Horn.

Alumni soccer athletes again square off. Competing were:
First row: Phil Miller ’83N, Bobby Shomo ’84, Mark Fleetwood 
’86, Roger McKenney ’68, Evandro Batista ’77, Tom Farlow ’73, 
Coach John McGillivray ’70.
Second row: Kurt Weisenfluh ’86, Curt Critcher ’86, Chuck Able 
’85, David Wills ’86, Mark Leach ’81, Dave Moody ’85, J.D. 
Callan ’85, Erick Seidel ’87, Greg Nordon ’87.

omecoming
’88



Alumnus of the Year 1988
Dr. Robert L. Domokos

I^ o b e r t  L. Domokos ’62 was bom in northeast 
Ohio, the youngest of six children, and was saved at 
the age of 12 in a small rural church. In September 
1958 he felt God calling him into the ministry. One 
week later he was enrolled at Cedarville College.

As a freshman, Domokos made a life-changing 
commitment to serve God. He determined he must 
be willing to do anything and go anywhere for his 
Lord. This commitment led to many different out­
reach opportunities for Christ while he was a student, 
a pattern that has continued in his life to the present 
time.

After graduating from Grace Theological Semi­
nary in 1965, Bob became pastor of the Bible Baptist 
Church of Huntington, Indiana. The church grew 
rapidly under his leadership. He later pastored the

Poland Village Baptist Church of Youngstown,
Ohio, where his commitment to serve the Lord 
anywhere, doing anything, was challenged by guest 
speaker Dr. David Nettleton, president of Faith 
Baptist Bible College. Shortly thereafter Domokos 
was called to chair the pastoral studies department at 
Faith.

Because of his special ability to work with and 
to minister to others, Dr. Domokos was called to 
greater responsibilities at Faith and in January 1988 
he became the seventh president of Faith Baptist 
Bible College and Seminary.

Honorary Alumnus 
of the Year 1988

Dr. J. Murray Murdoch

TT
1 1 onorary Alumnus of the Year Dr. J. Murray 
Murdoch has had an impact on the lives of students 
and alumni since 1965. His ministry at Cedarville 
College extends far beyond his eloquent classroom 
delivery and thought provoking lectures. His well 
known philosophy of educating rather than indoctri­
nating students has produced loyalty and friendships 
that began 23 years ago. He has contributed greatly 
to the academic credibility of this institution as 
Chairman of the History and Social Science Depart­
ment and continues to challenge students through the 
integrating of history and theology.

Bukfor J. Murray Murdoch, the classroom is just the 
initial sphere of ministry. From the world of ideas he 
moves into day-to-day reality, living out the prin­
ciples he teaches through service to others. Dr. 
Murdoch’s leadership as coach of the men’s tennis 
team and advisor to Alpha Chi has been an example

and encouragement to many young men on campus, 
instilling and affirming in them spiritual accountabil­
ity, loyalty, and integrity. Since 1970 Dr. Murdoch 
has been interim pastor at several area churches and 
presently serves as senior pastor at Grace Baptist 
Church in Westerville, Ohio.

His life is an example of commitment to quality in 
education and service to our Lord.

Distinguished 
Service Award 1988

Dr. William A. Brock

f

Mrs. Merle Brock accepts the Distinguished Service Award 
plaque honoring her late husband William Brock for his out­
standing contribution to Cedarville College.

a . he 1988 Distinguished Service Award was given 
to William A. Brock ’74H posthumously. A beloved 
friend of Cedarville College and Chairman of the 
Board of Trustees, Bill Brock went to be with the 
Lord Sunday, August 21, 1988.

Dr. Brock was the State Representative of the 
Ohio Association of Regular Baptist Churches.
Brock also was serving on the Council of 18 for the 
General Association of Regular Baptist Churches, 
the boards of Baptist Builders Club and Baptist Mid- 
Missions, and was editor of The Ohio Independent 
Baptist. He pastored two churches in Columbus: 
Immanuel Baptist Church for 10 years and 
Maranatha Baptist for 16 years. In 1974 Cedarville 
College awarded him the Doctor of Divinity degree.

Dr. Brock leaves his wife, Merle, a daughter 
Janice (’70) of Columbus, sons Gary (’74), Kevin 
(’76), and Tim (’87N) of Columbus, sons Lynn (’68) 
and Jeff (’84) of Cedarville, and six grandchildren.

Bill Brock was always supportive of Cedarville 
College. He served as a trustee for 31 years and his 
influence continues through his family and those who 
were his students and associates. His closest friend 
and our College President Paul Dixon says Bill Brock 
was “an insightful man who had that rare combina­
tion of business skills, and a willingness to step out 
by faith and to take the risks that were needed in 
order for the College to be what God wants it to be 
and to go where God wants it to go.”

This man of God had a heart for churches, 
pastors, the GARBC, missions, for Christian educa­
tion, for his family. That for which many remember 
him is his sincere entreaty: “Let me know how I can 
help. If you need anything, let me know.”

ew Dorm 
Named!

J. he trustees have announced that the newest dormitory on campus, now under con 
struction, will be named William A. Brock Hall. Located on the north edge of 
campus adjacent to Willetts Hall, this residence hall will provide housing for 170 
men and will be ready for occupancy in September 1989.

Dr. William A. Brock



A Word With Alumni

I S k Gary Kuhn

Dear Alumnus:

As I reflect with gratitude on God’s goodness and provision in 
1988,1 trust that you also experienced His grace and blessing in your 
life this past year. I’m thankful for the theme of this academic year 
at Cedarville College: “Making a Difference.” The student body 
is reminded of this challenge daily as they see these words beauti­
fully displayed on the front wall of the chapel. I’m also reminded 
of it daily, by the letters, phone calls, and personal contacts I have 
with alumni.

I’m thankful for the way God has used many of you in special 
ways this year and we — faculty, staff, and administration — enjoy 
hearing about God’s work in your lives. Thanks for the calls and 
letters! Leading a co-worker to Christ, teaching a Sunday School 
class of junior high boys, organizing a pro-life “march for life” are 
but a few ways our alumni are making a difference for Christ. Praise 
the Lord!

I’m thankful for the new friends I’ve made at 18 alumni gather­
ings held this year which brought together more than 600 alumni and 
friends. I’m thankful for the Summer Enrichment Conference 
challenge for singles and couples alike to examine the quality of our 
relationships. I’m also thankful for the homecoming activities which 
welcomed home “the Victors,” our alumni! May God richly bless 
you and your loved ones for His glory.

Happy New Year,

3 V  A .
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Exposing the Myths 
of Parenthood

Come with us 
to Israeli

D r .  Robert Gromacki and Dr. Martin 
Clark will lead Cedarville's 17th annual 
tour of ISRAEL with optional tours of 
ROME and POMPEII March 11-22, 1989 
Plan now to join them for an unforget­
table experience of travel and inspira­
tion. Deluxe accommodations, experi­
enced guides, and frequent biblical 
insights will make this tour an adventure 
with a purpose.

Reservations: by February 10.
Contact the Alumni Office or Dr. Clark for 
more information.

Dr. David Jeremiah

Fact or Myth?
Time — it’s not the quantity, it’s the quality.

A chapter a day keeps the Devil away.

Read a book and raise a child.

Teens are trouble.

When they’re grown they’re on their own.

^  Good parents don’t have problems with their kids.

J oin us for the Summer Enrichment Conference 
July 12-15, 1989, as Dr. David Jeremiah exposes 
these and other MYTHS of parenthood —  myths that 
have imposed unrealistic standards and unnecessary 
guilt on parents and grandparents alike.

David Jeremiah ’63 is senior pastor of the Scott 
Memorial Baptist Church and serves as President of 
Christian Heritage College in El Cajon, California.
He is the author of five books and his daily radio 
broadcast, “Turning Point,” is heard over 70 stations. 
He and his wife, Donna (Thompson ’63), have four 
children.

2 Winter ’88



Sixty-three businesses and graduate schools sent representatives to 
the annual Career Day on October 18. Included in the group 
were 18 alumni. First row, left to right: Mark Seeley ’77, 
Kellie Huddleston ’83, Linda Woodgate ’86, Karen (Mathews 
’85) Callan, Lisa (Henry ’87) Payton, Lynn (Settle ’84) 
Saunders, James Saunders ’83.
Second row, left to right: Dale Lauener ’68, Keith Hammer 
’88, Tom Pratt ’87, Rob Loy ’86, Steve Campbell ’87, Rob 
Thomson ’88, Matt Schueren ’88, Keith Holt ’85, Roy Fuller 
’83, Marq James ’88.

Did you know that your Alumni Association is 
91 years old? The 11,259 members 
completed at least one semester or two 
quarters of study. Of the Association:
5226 are graduates; 501 are deceased;
26.4 percent matriculated within the last 
five years while 48.4 percent matriculated 
within the last 10 years; 32% percent have 
at some time contributed financially to the 
College. Alumni live in 36 foreign 
countries and territories and in all 50 states.

-m rn
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Class of ’58
Row 1: Minnie and Marshall Watson, Jerry and Linda Thornton, Lenore and Maurice Stone.
Row 2: Tom and Maureen (Sielinski) Stirsman, Jean (Carter) and Eugene Christian, A1 and Joyce 
Yost, Bernice (Coon) Williams.

”  |

Class of ’63
Row 1, left to right: Loretta Cushey, Betty (Smythe) Willinger, Class Advisor Kenneth St. Clair, 
Ida St. Clair. Row 2: Sharon (Marks) Ingram, Helen (Mash) Walbom, Mary Ann Jefson, 
Jeannie (Dupre) Day, Howard Day. Row 3: Barbara (Alexander) Tennant, John Ingram, Ted 
Walbom, June (Golden) Canine, Beverly (Woods) Stowers, Clara (Quiter) Mitmesser, Pat 
(Schonscheck) Warren, Jo Ellen Warfield. Row 4: Don Tennant, Elayne Howard, Alberta 
(Graham) Carr, Lynn Jefson, Martha (Short ’65) Davidson, Joan (Johnson ’64) Haseltine.
Row 5: Aloha Patch, Nancy (Warkentin) Rader, A1 Biddle, Paul Gathany, Sam Canine, Rich 
Davidson, Mark Haseltine, David Warren, Bill Warfield.

Class of ’68
Row 1, left to right: Class Advisor Dan Wetzel, Phyllis Wetzel, Esther (Colgan) Davis, Mike 
Hamilton, Ruth (Jenista) Pettitt, Lynn (Amstutz) Rohm, Lynn (Lescure) Conahan, Beverly 
(Moseley) Mintchell, Wynona (Geer) Pierce. Row 2: Bobbi (Me Innes) Biddle, Linda (Hoffman) 
Lauener, Maxine (Stanberry) Nelson, Donna (Hamilton) Sweeney, Elaine (Johnson) Vaughn, 
Sheryl (Satterblom) Ginevan, Becky (Baker) Ridenour, Bonnie (Perrin) Bird. Row 3: Bob Rohm, 
Cal Biddle, Dale Lauener, Lynn Brock, Buzz Sweeney, Jim Miller, Dale Thompson, Marlene 
(Schonscheck) Gaffner. Row 4: Ron Allerton, Bill Me Vey, Byron Shearer, Jonathan Brown, 
Frank Jenista, Deane Allen, Roger McKenney, and Carol (Simonetti) Hamilton. *(Not pictured): 
Betty Bertschinger, Terry and Janice (Hites) Boblitt, Ruth (Kauffold) Entner, and Nancy (Fourman) 
Mieczkowski.

Class of ’73
Dave Branon, Jake Tipton, Lynn Howard, Loren Small, Gay (Williams) Contino, Rosalie Howard, 
Steve Shank, Chris (Rufener) Huddleston, Grace Pruden, Rhea (Johnson) Young, Tim and Jan 
(Spradlin) Greenwood, Arlene (Knight) Compton, Leslie (Good) and Jim Samuelson, Vickie 
(Reynolds) and Ron Clarke, Ruth and Murray Murdoch, Sheldon Phillips, Andy Amos, Bemie Horn.

Class of ’78
Row 1, left to right: Mark Spradling, John Wolfe, Mike Cuffman, Scott Anderson, Judy (Erikson) 
Waddell, Christine Lofgren, Patty Birkenholtz, Rachel (Mayo) and Jim (’75) Chambers, Class 
Advisor Bill Riter. Row 2: Rochelle (Kinkle) Merchant, Rhonda (Taylor) Collogan, Dan Dunn, 
David Cobb, Russ Yoder, Sandy (Dawson) Hinkle, David Lyons, David Bums, Diane DeNicola, 
Mary Humbert, Dave Kissner. Row 3: Kim (Anderson) Hile, Debby (Zaller) Stephens, Dennis 
Few, Bryan Few, Andi (MacDermaid) Mounts, Pat (Holmes) Thacker, Rhonda (Young) Pew, Judy 
(Hinks) Garling, Rebekah (DeLancey) Trittipoe, Kathy (Green) Boettger. Row 4: Becky (Selden) 
Kuhn, Brenda Apple, Bryan Segerstrom, Debbie Storch, Marla (Streitmatter) Swafford, Cathy 
(Smith) Lyons, Debbie Festag, Martha Moore, Karen (Fetzer) Tawny, Leigh Gowdy, Linda Davis, 
Rosalie Eaton.

sf

//>//
Class of ’83
Pictured is the reunion Class of ’83. Some who attended are: Marcia (Mallare) Robbins, Brian 
Benson, Brian Blair, Cheryl (Schuler) Subra, Jeff Subra, Kim Jenerette, Dave Averill, Kellie 
Huddleston, Robin (Strope) Coules, John Coules, Carl Ruby, Sandy (Oie) Guest, Deatra 
Huffman,Dave Compton, Deanna (OWade) Compton, Tom MeMeester, Tanya (Stretch) Fawcett, 
Gail (Gromacki) Lawhead, Don Davies, Brenda (Hitchcock) Davies, Jennifer (Jackson) Ersoz, Jim 
Tuttle, Faith Linn, Rhonda Coventry, Val Whisler, Andy Roberts, Bonnie (Beikert) Vickman, Jeff 
Vickman, Dave Carr, Stephanie (Frank) Carr, Mark Baugh, Robert Longnecker, Gene Moore, 
Kevin Mulder, Janice (Moeller) Frost, Randy Howard, Alan Geist, J.D. Callan, Karen (Mathews) 
Callan, Tammi (Will) Daroczy, Scott Williams, Amy (Roberts) Suciu, John Suciu, Teresa

3 Winter ’88



■
 For the second consecutive year Athletic Director Dr. Donald Callan has

been named Athletic Administrator of the Year by District 22 of the 
NAIA in a vote by the district athletic directors. District 22 includes 18 
four-year colleges and universities.

Can you identify this squad of basketball athletes? If you 
think you know them, send your answer to the Alumni 
Office. The first person to respond correctly will 
receive a Cedarville College T-shirt, compliments of 
the Alumni Association.

S tudent Services — More Than Demerit Slips

Vice President for Student Services Don Rickard, Claudia Spradlin, 
secretary, and Nancy Knauff, receptionist.

unr
A  he dean would like to see you....” This 

message is almost inevitably followed by the 
thought, “Oops! What did I do this time?”

DEAN. The mere word brings to mind demerit 
slips and oral warnings from a stem individual who 
sits with hands folded, staring across the desk at you 
as if he can read every guilty thought that ever 
crossed your mind!

However, the Student Services Division is much 
more than demerit slips and the discipline process. 
Through its eight departments, this division works 
hard to maximize the Cedarville College experience 
for each student.

Don Rickard, Vice President for Student Services, 
administers and coordinates the activities of the 
departments. The efforts of the central office to 
address student needs at the individual level is 
reflected in academic development, counseling, 
supervision of the Baldridge Reading Program, and a 
course in human sexuality which Rickard teaches. 
Claudia Spradlin, secretary, and Nancy Knauff, 
receptionist, assist in the activities of the central 
office in Williams Hall.

The Campus Activities Office, directed by Dick 
Walker ’74N, provides cultural, social, and recrea­
tional activities for the students. The Artist Series 
and other guest performances enrich the college 
experience as well as intramural sports, banquets, 
talent nights, class competitions, all-school parties, 
and interest trips away from the campus. The office 
oversees the Student Activities Center, student 
organizations, leadership training, new student and 
parent orientation, a multitude of innovative pro­
grams throughout the year.

The Career Planning and Placement Office 
assists students in self-assessment and in selecting 
appropriate career goals. Job placement services and 
opportunities are available to seniors and alumni. 
Under the leadership of David Gaffner ’69, the office 
now is helping faculty to integrate more effectively 
academic programs with job market requirements.

Director of Counseling Sandy Entner ’59 is 
assisted by Carl Ruby ’83. Students come to this 
office to seek personal help in areas of normal 
individual development and interpersonal relation­
ships as well as for more serious problems. The 
office has established several support groups for 
students with a terminally ill relative, an alcoholic 
parent, extreme perfectionism, and other needs. The 
office also offers academic support by sponsoring 
study skills and time management workshops.

Dave Gidley ’73 directs the Financial Aid Office 
which seeks to distribute available funds to students 
who need them most. The goal is to maximize the 
effectiveness of financial aid resources to enable as

many students as possible to attend Cedarville 
College. The staff offers financial counseling 
regarding financial aid and repayment of loans.

Patterson Clinic is the hub of Health Services. 
Betty Bertschinger and her staff offer treatment for 
illness or injury and educational programs relative to 
preventive medicine and current health issues. The 
Clinic provides a self-help room complete with 
scales, band-aids, cold medicine, and informative 
charts as well as publishing a monthly medical 
newsletter called Lifeline which gives helpful hints 
on staying healthy.

The offices of Dean of Men and Dean of Women 
complete the division. Deans Tim Bosworth and Pat 
Bates administer the resident hall programs and assist 
Vice President Rickard with student counseling and 
discipline.

The College views discipline as an opportunity to 
build into the lives of the students. Discipline is a

potentially positive experience — an opportunity to 
reinforce the values of accepting responsibility and 
consequences of decisions and to demonstrate 
unconditional love to students. Great care is taken to 
distinguish between institutional preferences and 
biblical mandates in defining Cedarville’s standards.

Resident hall life is an important testing ground 
for student development. It is here, amidst the fun of 
football in Maddox courtyard or unit devotions in 
Lawlor, that teenagers become young adults. Stu­
dents find their personal values challenged. They 
leam to be more responsible for the consequences of 
their actions. They leam to accept others as they are. 
Overseeing this growth is the challenge which the 
personnel of Student Services joyfully accept.

An example of researching and implementing 
ideas to improve dorm life is “Frosh Hall,” an 
experiment designed by Steve Meyers ’85, resident 
director of Lawlor Hall. Walls separating three units 
of Lawlor have been removed to make one large unit 
where 25 freshman men and four student resident 
advisors live. The living arrangement will be 
evaluated on criteria such as grade point average and 
group interaction. Frosh Hall quite possibly may be 
a model for further changes designed to improve and 
enhance residence hall life.

The Student Services Department is committed to 
the mission of the College and desires that each 
student leave Cedarville prepared for a life of service 
to Christ. In the words of Vice President Rickard, 
“Providing services and programs for the purpose of 
meeting professional expectations is not enough. We 
really want to make a difference in the Kingdom of 
God. So we continue to commit ourselves to making 
a difference in the lives of students. That’s what it’s 
all about — to make a difference in God’s program.”

For current students and alumni alike, Student 
Services has taken on a new goal —- to become a 
place of refuge. Echoing throughout the division is 
the desire to meet needs, to be known as a caring 
place where college family can come “home” to 
find rest and encouragement.

The familiar phrase has a different ending at this 
college. “The dean would like to see you...become 
the best you can be to make a difference in the 
Kingdom of God.”

Eleanor Taylor '62 - Willetts Hall, Joan Street - Maddox Hall, Angela Cooke ’85 - Faith Hall, Agnes Biddle - Printy Hall, Steve 
Meyers '85 - Lawlor Hall, Tim Danube '84 - Bethel, South, Harriman Halls, Russ Clark '77 - Rogers, Palmer, Marshall, and 
Carr Halls.

Residence Directors
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Gary Kuhn (left) welcomes Cedarville Mayor Tony 
Preston to the seventh annual Community Night 
Food Fare at the college on November 29. 
Spectators brought a canned or dry food item as the 
price of admission to the Cedarville College/Malone 
College basketball game. Cedarville College 
athletes delivered 25 baskets of donated food to 
needy families in the community. The Athletic and 
Community Relations Departments of the College 
sponsor the project.

Students Debbie Rotrammel and Ken Fleetwood sort a few 
of the 220 coats donated by students, faculty, and staff to 
give to needy persons in the area. The coats were 
drycleaned by Capitol Dry Cleaning in Springfield and 
placed with Goodwill Industries for distribution. The 
project was sponsored by the Presidents’ Council which 
consists of students who serve as presidents of a class or 
campus organization.

A Developing 
Ministry

' 1  he Division of Student Services has developed 
in concept and in scope as the College itself has 
matured in its 35 years under Baptist administration.

The first Dean of Students was Dr. Arthur Wil­
liams who served from 1953-1960. Dr. Williams 
brought his seminary training and pastoral experi­
ence at a time when Cedarville was moving from a 
Bible college to a liberal arts curriculum. Remem­
bered as a kind, fatherly figure of great sensitivity, 
he went to be with the Lord in 1978.

Picking up this important mantle in 1960,
Richard McIntosh also brought a theological, 
pastoral background to the office. Under his ten 
years of leadership, the ministry began to take on 
the form of what would become the present Student 
Services Division. New, distinct departments such 
as Financial Aid, Health Service, the Residence Hall 
program, and Christian Ministries were defined, and 
Campus Activities was created as a part-time 
ministry to the students. In 1970 McIntosh moved 
into teaching full time in the Department of Biblical 
Education until 1984 when he returned to the 
pastoral ministry at Bible Baptist Church in 
Kokomo, Indiana.

In 1970 Don Rickard ’60N returned to Cedarville 
to become Dean of Students. He brought both 
professional training at the master’s level and expe­
rience in student personnel work at Eastern Michi­
gan University.

Building on the efforts of his predecessor, he 
further defined and developed the existing depart­
ments. Need was arising for distinct departments of 
Counseling and Career Planning and Placement. 
Campus Activities became a separate, full-time 
ministry encompassing a multitude of services and 
programs including student government, social/ 
service organizations, the Artist Series, and social, 
recreational, and intramural activities. The very 
important Residence Hall program was carefully 
crafted to help achieve the mission of the College.

The positions of dean of men and dean of 
women appeared in the 1960’s. Many people have 
given of themselves and of their expertise in these 
positions through the years — Stan Ballard, Joy 
Mackay, Tom Loper, Joyce Moore, Mary Arm­
strong, Virginia Ertle, Bob Burkett, Beatrice Printy, 
Dick Walker, Pat Bates, and Tim Bosworth.

Programs are conceived and refined, but ulti­
mately it is people who have made Student Services 
what it is has been through the years. The deans, the 
division personnel, and the many young people who 
served as advisors in the residence halls contributed 
in untold ways to the character and walk of the 
thousands of students who made Cedarville their 
college home.

Dean
Bates

Dean of Women Pat Bates oversees the women’s residence halls, 
personal counseling, and the help given to academically marginal 
students. Her desire is to help others experience God’s grace in 
their lives.

Her own testimony focuses on God’s forgiveness and His 
healing grace that involves much more than restored physical 
health. She reaches out to those around her, encouraging and 
reminding each one that the Lord works with most of us after we are 
broken.

Earning a BA in psychology at Ouchita (that’s wash-a-ta) 
Baptist University in Arkansas and a master’s degree in criminal 
justice at Xavier University in Cincinnati, she was a social worker in 
Kentucky before coming to Cedarville as dean of women in 1974.

She shares her home with three cocker spaniels, Holly, Annie, 
and Honey, canine adolescents who delight the Student Services 
staff with their antics.

Former Deans
Dr. Arthur Williams was the first 
Dean of Students under the 
Baptist administration in 1953.

Beatrice Printy, dean of women 
in 1973-74 and resident director 
from 1974 to 1987, currently 
resides in Homell, New York.

Richard McIntosh, dean of men 
from 1960-1970, then became a 
member of the Bible Depart­
ment faculty. He currently 
serves as Pastor of the Bible 
Baptist Church in Kokomo, IN.

Tom Loper served as dean of 
men from 1968-1972. As a 
missionary for Continental 
Baptist Missions, he planted 
churches in Chesaning and 
Three Rivers, Michigan, and 
presently serves as east coast 
representative for the mission.

.^^ttention: Cedarville College Graduate

I s  your high school junior ready to tackle college 
work — college fun? We have a great, value-packed 
program for you to consider. Cedarville College 
and the Alumni Association offer your high school 
student the opportunity to get a head start on his 
college career. The Children of Alumni Scholar 
Program (COASP) introduces high school students 
to college life the summer between their junior and 
senior year — tuition-free! During the special three- 
week summer session June 12-June 30, 1989 your

student may earn college credit in one of four 
intensive, activity-oriented college courses: Introduc­
tion to Electronic Keyboard, New Testament Survey, 
Radio Techniques and Production, or Environmental 
Biology. For additional information and applications, 
contact the Director of Summer Sessions or the 
Alumni Office, Cedarville College, P.O. Box 601, 
Cedarville, OH 45314, 513/766-2211. We need your 
applications for COASP by May 15, 1989.

Dean
Bosworth

Dean of Men Tim Bosworth ’71 is enthused about the maturation of 
the College and the opportunities to make a difference in the lives 
of students. He is dedicated to the absolute necessity of prayer and 
realizes the promise of Psalm 94:19, “When anxiety was great 
within me, your comfort brought joy to my soul.”

Through the loss of both of his parents two years ago Tim was 
given a profound empathy for those touched by the death of loved 
ones. He plans to teach a class on death and dying at the College 
and hopes to share his insight with churches and hurting individuals 
in the extended Christian community.

Tim was an elementary education major and earned a master’s 
degree from The Ohio State University. He taught fifth through 
eighth grades and served as principal and superintendent in two 
Ohio schools before becoming Cedarville’s dean of men in 1984. 
He and his wife Rita (DeAtley ’71) are the parents of Ben 13,
Dan 11, and Suzanne 9.

The Best of 
Both Worlds!
A lifetime income 
and an investment 
in the Lord’s work!

riving
Through
Gift
Annuities

YA es, you can give and receive. If you are 
concerned about your financial security...if 
you believe it is wise to plan carefully for 
the future, including even your future 
giving...if you need or will need supplemen­
tal income and yet would like to give more 
to Cedarville College...then you should 
seriously consider the many advantages of a 
Cedarville College Gift 
Annuity, The College will be happy to send 
you information, free and without obliga­
tion, that will inform you about these 
advantages. You be the judge! See for 
yourself if this is not the best of both 
worlds. For your free booklet, Giving 
Through Gift Annuities, call 513/766-2211 
Ext. 228 or send your name and complete 
address to:

Cedarville College 
Office of Planned Giving 
P.O. Box 601 
Cedarville, OH 45314
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Mark Womack ’ 83 has been named Information Director for NAIA 
District 22. His responsibilities include organizing weekly statistics 
on District 22 football, basketball, and baseball. Serving as Sports 
Information Director at Cedarville for six years, he is managing editor 
of The Sting , as well as writer and producer of “Yellow Jacket 
Sports Update” aired daily on CDR-FM.

On November 5 Cedarville College students elected the sixth 
president and vice president of the mythical democracy of 
"Cedar What?" The Radical Party candidates Kirk Keller '83 
and Carl Ruby '83 were landslide victors over Conservative 
Party candidates Jim Phipps '68 and Tim Heaton and Materialist 
Party candidates Deborah (Bush '68) Haffey and Angela Cooke 
'85. Held every four years to coincide with the national presi­
dential elections, Cedar What? features three weeks of vigorous 
campaigning and rolicking politics.

Alumnotes

Class News

60’s
Norris Smith ’63 led his Marion Steele High School 
baseball team to a 14-0 league record season earning him 
Baseball Coach of the Year honors. He has taught and 
coached at the Amherst, Ohio, school for 23 years. Norris 
and his wife Judy (Lachman ’63) have two daughters, 
Becky and Jennifer, who attend Cedarville College. 
Beverly (Woods ’63) Stowers has been promoted to 
Department Chairperson of the Secretarial Department, 
Indiana Vocational Technical College Northwest Region. 
Mark Evans ’64N is now Chief of Police of Woodhaven, 
Michigan.
David L. Wilhite ’65 has been promoted to assistant 
controller of operations for Revco, Inc. in Twinsburg, OH. 
Dave and his wife and son live in Wadsworth, OH.

70’s
Sandra (Hetrick ’75N) Nelman is an engineering project 
administrator at Rockwell in California while pursuing a 
Master of Business Administration degree at West Coast 
University.
Bradley Burrell ’76 has joined the U.S. Army and is a 
chaplain at Ford Hood, TX. He and his wife, Sally 
(Brueser ’76), have two sons, Dale 6, David 3.
Paul ’78 and Karen (Sewell ’80) Edwards are living in 
Scotts Valley, CA where Paul is the pastor of First Baptist 
Church of San Lorenzo Valley, CA.
Duncan Fields ’78 is practicing law in Anchorage, AK 
while Leslie (Leyland ’79) is teaching part-time at the 
University of Alaska.
Marvin Alcorn ’79 has passed the Certified Public 
Accountant exams. He is a tax planning and research 
specialist for Quaker State Corporation.

80’s
Mark Johnson ’81 graduated from Grand Rapids Baptist 
Seminary' with a Master of Divinity degree.
John Mitchell, Jr. ’82 has been appointed administrative 
assistant and seminary , field representative for Empire 
State Baptist Seminary. John and his wife, Donna, live in 
Liverpool, NY.
Joe O’Neal ’84 is the program director at the YMCA in 
Owensboro, KY. His wife Peg (Quigley ’84), teaches 
first grade at Heritage Christian School.
A. Bruce Compton ’85N was promoted to petty officer 
third class after completing electronics training in Great 
Lakes, IL. He is now stationed in San Diego, CA. Bruce 
and his wife Debbie and son Adam live in El Cajon.
Lori Hippard ’85 has been promoted to executive 
secretary to the vice president of administrative services at 
Moody Bible Institute in Chicago, IL.
Todd Dowden ’88 is an accountant with Awana Clubs 
International of Rolling Meadows, IL.

One in Christ
Sandra Hetrick ’75N and Carl Nelman 
Mount Olive Lutheran Church/
La Mirada, CA 
Nov. 22, 1986.
Connie Lamb ’76 and Kevin Ellisen 
Westminster Chapel/Bellevue, WA 
July 15, 1988
Pamela Coates ’80 and Stephen Shepherd 
Calvary Baptist Church/Quincy, IL 
Sept. 24, 1988
Amy Hancock ’83 and Robert Thomas 
First Baptist Church of Amelia/ Amelia, OH 
Oct. 22, 1988
David Regnier ’84 and Kimber Lee Talamantez 
Emmanuel Baptist Church/Toledo, OH 
July 23, 1988
Carol S. Smith ’84 and Gary Hutchinson 
Wayside Chapel/Bucyrus, OH 
Aug. 20, 1988
Janet Taylor ’84 and Steve Berbes 
St. Peter’s Church/Columbus, OH

Oct. 15, 1988
Jill Parks ’85 and Donald Wussler 
Church of the Incarnation/ Centerville, OH 
Nov. 12, 1988
Carin Wilcox ’85 and Byron Austring ’85N
Aug. 6, 1988
Meredith Collins ’86 and Randall Johnson ’85
Bay Village Baptist Church/Bay Village, OH 
Oct. 1, 1988
Diane Ottaway ’86 and Donald Thacker ’86
First Baptist Church/Corry, PA 
Sept. 17, 1988
Laura Hartsough ’87 and Mike Edwards ’85
Community Baptist Church/South Bend, IN 
Nov. 25, 1988.
Pamela Woods ’86 and James Knuutila 
Allen Memorial Baptist Church/
Candor, NY 
Sept. 24, 1988
Judy Eagleston ’87 and Stephen Pierce ’87N
Grace Brethren Church/
Westerville, OH 
Nov. 5, 1988
Barbara Yanda ’87 and Andrew Ford ’87
Shawnee Hills Baptist Church/
Jamestown, OH 
April 4, 1988
Julie Lawson ’88 and Cory Dillon 
Emmanuel Baptist Church/Lexington, KY 
August 6, 1988
Carla Simpson ’88 and Robert Watson ’88
First Baptist Church/Flushing, MI 
July 23, 1988
Melissa Way ’88 and Mike Basler ’87
First Baptist Church/Allegan, MI 
August 20, 1988

Handiwork 
of God
Tom ’78 and Karin (Angel ’79) Benefiel
Kristofer Thomas, Sept. 6, 1988 
7 lbs. 14 oz. 21 in. Joins Kari 5.
Duncan ’78 and Leslie (Leyland ’79) Fields
Naphtali Leyland, July 1, 1988
7 lbs. 12 oz.
David and Barbara (Adams ’80) Bowersox
Matthew Christian, July 19, 1988
8 lbs. 9 oz. 21 3/4 in.
Ken ’80 and Debbie (Van Ryn ’80) Churchward
Aubrey Noelle, Nov. 17, 1988 
8 lbs. 10 oz. 20 in.
Joins Carrie 6, Ryan 3 1/2.
Bill and Cindy (Martin ’80) Kinsley 
Amy Michelle, Sept. 21, 1988
7 lbs. 15 1/2 oz. Joins Eric 7, Amanda 5 
Mark ’81 and Jinny (Payne ’81) Dow 
Kyle Raymond, Sept. 6, 1988
8 lbs. 8 oz.
John ’81 and Sherrie (Hakes ’83) Hart 
Jordan Matthew, Aug. 21, 1988 
7 lbs. 1/2 oz. 19 3/4 in.
Charles ’81 and Pat High 
Andrew Benjamin, Oct. 15, 1988
9 lbs. 10 oz. r
Mark ’81 and Judith Johnson
Jourdan Elizabeth, April 29, 1988 7 lbs. 8 oz.
David ’81 and Lisa Lord
Michaela Marie, Oct. 20, 1988
7 lbs. 6 oz. Joins Katie 3 1/2, Kirstie 1 1/2.
Philip and Judith (Ockert ’81) Ohlin 
Bethany Lizette
Mark and Gwendelyn (Smith ’81) Royce 
Sonja Margaret Evangelyn, May 8, 1988
7 lbs. 1 oz. 20 in. Joins Zachary 3.
Bill ’82 and Mary Beth (Anderson ’82) Anderson 
Sarah Anna, Oct. 17, 1988
6 lbs. 3 oz. Joins Julie 2.
Larry ’82 and Beth (Miller ’81) Green 
Stuart John, Oct. 1, 1988
8 lbs. 4 oz. 19 3/4 in. Joins Shawn 4, Stephen 2 1/2. 
Mark ’82 and Dawn (Ostrum ’84) Mathews 
Daniel Mark, Oct. 29, 1988
7 lbs. 8 oz. 20 1/2 in. Joins Melissa 3.
Larry and Terri (Smart ’82) Packard 
Timothy Lee, Nov. 1, 1988.

8 lbs. 14 oz. 20 in.
Joins Thomas 3, Rebecca 1 1/2.
Brian and Cheri (Horton ’83) Bose 
Joseph Justin, Oct. 23, 1988 
7 lbs. 15 oz. 20 1/2 in.
Joins Amanda 2.
Don ’83 and Lugene Dawson 
Jennifer Ellen, Nov 21, 1988
6 lbs. 5 oz.
Tim ’83 and Cynthia (Armstrong ’84) Fisher
Joseph Ryan, Nov. 7, 1988
7 lbs. 5 1/2 oz. 19 1/2 in.
Joe ’84 and Peg (Quigley ’84) O’Neal 
Elizabeth Grace, Nov. 8, 1988 
6 lbs. 12 oz.
Joins Ashley 3 1/2.
Lonnie and Sara (Johnson ’84N) Ostransky 
Samuel Elon, Oct. 19, 1988
6 lbs. 12 1/2 oz.
Joins Drew 21 mos.
James ’85 and Joy (Bugno ’87N) Bennett 
Jessica Joy, June 10, 1988
7 lbs. 4 oz. 20 1/4 in.
Donald ‘85 and Angi Messick 
Sarah Elisabeth, Sept. 17, 1988
8 lbs. 1 oz. 19 1/4 in.
Peter and Terri (Driscoll ’85) Taschner 
Jeffery Scott, Sept. 23, 1988 
7 lbs. 12 oz. 20 1/2 in.
David and Esther (Veldt ’85N) Tyler 
Garrett Joshua, Nov. 9, 1988 
7 lbs. 5 1/2 oz. 20 in.
Jeff ’85 and Jannelle (Wallace ’86N) Wassenaar
Sarah Jean, Sept. 28, 1988 
7 lbs. 7 oz. 20 in.
Mark and Ellen (Spencer ’85) Ziegler 
Stephen Floyd, Jan. 3, 1988 
7 lbs. 10 oz. 20 in.
Dan ’86N and Lynn (Dzedzy ’84) Eppehimer 
Daniel Lewis, June 2, 1988
7 lbs. 14 oz. 21 in.
Doug ’87 and Robin (Young ’87) Whittenburg
Brooklyn Amanda, Nov. 19, 1988.
Joins Brittaney 17 mos.
Tim ’87 and Kim (Kirby ’87N) Worosher 
Tyler Timothy, Oct. 21, 1988
8 lbs. 9 oz. 20 1/2 in.

Focus on 
the Field
De Elda ’60 and Nancy (Cope ’57) Payton are church 
planting in Shelbyville, IN. The work is moving along well 
but can use financial and prayer support.
Joyce Rudduck ’66 is praising the Lord for safety. Ninety 
per cent of Bangladesh was flooded but the Lord had situated 
the mission on the 10 per cent of the land that never floods. 
Food prices have risen and travel is difficult. Recovery will 
be slow.
Karen Seymour ’79 has assumed added responsibilities in 
Togo. She will manage a Christian bookstore called The 
New Birth during the one year absence of the general 
manager.
Kent ’80 and Kelly Craig are involved with planting 
Kapitolyo (Capitol) Baptist Church in Pasig Metro-Manila, 
The Philippines.
Dave ’83 and Lenna (Barrand ’82) Black serve with Word 
of Life in Curitiba, Parana, Brazil. They are praying for 
funds to complete a chapel for the camp before the camping 
season begins in January.

Deaths
Bertha (Stormont ’07) Ferguson 97, died Sept. 21, 1988. 
She is survived by three daughters, Pauline (’40) Shaw, 
Catherine (’43) Kyle, and Nancy Evans.
Owen F. “Pete” Peters 78, Class of ’32, died Sept. 26, 
1988 in Springfield, OH. He is survived by two sons. 
David H. Markle 87, died Nov. 2, 1988 in Lebanon, OH. 
Surviving are a son David Jr. and a daughter Mrs. Mary 
Snyder. Mr. Markle was a Cedarville College faculty 
member in 1939.
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Over 200 children of prison inmates were aided by 
300 Cedarville students through Project Angel 
Tree. This program is a part of Prison Fellowship, 
an international Christian outreach directed by 
former presidential aide and noted author Chuck 
Colson. Local project director and WCDR staff 
member Mark Kordic is pictured displaying some 
of the gifts to Station Manager Paul Gathany.

Here is an exciting opportunity for alumni in September! Join your 
friend Professor Edward Spencer at Niagara-on-the-Lake in 
Ontario, Canada, for the George Bernard Shaw Festival. You’ll 
see Shaw’s comic classic Man and Superman, Henrich Ibsen’s 
masterpiece Peer Gynt, and the thrilling mystery An Inspector 
Calls by J.B. Priestly. Professor Spencer will provide his own 
special insights on the productions. Interested? Reserve 
September 15-16 and contact the Alumni Office.

Campus Calendar

January 27 Cynthia Clawson Concert
February 11 Alumni Weekend 

Alumnae game 12:00 
Varsity women 2:00 
Alumni game 5:15 
Varsity men 7:30

February 14-15 Winter Drama Production
17-18 “The Crucible”

February 20 Christian School Recruitment Conference
February 21 Mantovani Orchestra
February 24-25 Little Sibs Weekend
March 3 The Ohio State University Glee Club

Alumni Gatherings
DATE LOCATION CONTACT

Jan. 24 Akron/Canton, OH 
Basketball vs Malone

Dale ’56 and Virginia 
(Starr ’58) Thomson 
216/494-2014

Feb. 11 Alumni Weekend 
Basketball 

Women at 12:00 
Men at 5:15

Alumni Reception at 8:00

Alumni Office 
513/766-2211

Feb. 21 Ft. Wayne, IN/Toledo, OH 
Basketball vs Defiance

Harry ’74 and Karen 
(Steenburg ’76) Dilcher 
419/782-1749

Mar. 18 Washington, D.C. Frank ’68 and Barb 
(Lepine ’70) Jenista 
703/560-2141

Mar. 20 Baltimore, MD Steve and Janet (Taylor ’84) 
Berbes
301/288-0179

Mar. 21 Philadelphia, PA/ 
Cherry Hill, NJ

Buzz ’68 and Donna (Hamilton 
’68) Sweeney 
609/768-2017

Apr. 22 Cincinnati, OH Ron ’69 and Carol Baker 
513/777-2640

Apr. 22 Denver, CO Rod ’78 and Debbie 
(Kitchen ’79) Rose 
303/457-3263

Apr. 29 Minneapolis, MN Vini Jacquery ’82 
612/482-8435
Brian ’82 and Sarah (Anderson 
’86) Rickard 
612/869-2077

May 19 Chicago, IL Jim ’85 and Tammy (Evans 
’87) Barber 
312/333-6331

May. 20 Milwaukee, WI Marc ’76 and Laura Bresson 
414/873-3835

Alumni Profile

Molding a 
Ministry

Wayne Dickason

or Dr. Wayne Dickason ’62N of Olympia, Washington, plastic 
surgery is more than a profession; plastic surgery is a ministry.

He points to his Cedarville College experience as one that still 
influences him. The facilitator/friend mentality that he remembers is the 
approach he uses in his profession as a surgeon/friend to his patients.

Cancer patients, trauma victims, injured self-image patients ache with 
emotional needs. Wayne finds himself meeting and dealing with 
physical needs as a means of reaching the deeper needs inside the 
patient. He firmly believes that his ability as a surgeon opens a special 
door to ministry.

A plastic surgeon for 14 years, Dr. Wayne Dickason is a respected 
professional. He treats his patients in his Olympia office and is a clinical 
instructor at Washington Medical School. He has authored three articles 
for The American Journal of Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery.

Wayne earned his way through 14 years of preparation for his field: 
one year at Cedarville, six years of premed and medical school at Flint 
Junior College and the University of Michigan, one year of internship, 
four years of general surgery residency with the Blodgett Hospital of 
Michigan, and two years of plastic surgery residency at West Penn 
Hospital in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. He served as a general surgeon 
during the Vietnam War.

Wayne, his wife Joan, and two children are actively involved with 
Westwood Baptist Church in Olympia. He often uses his vacation time 
to minister in Latin and South America. As a result of his heart for 
missionary service, outreach opportunities are available for the teens in 
his church. He also was involved in People to People and traveled to 
Russia to meet with fellow plastic surgeons.

Believing that every Christian must carry out his responsibilities to 
the best of his ability, Dr. Wayne Dickason, Christian plastic surgeon, 
strives daily to meet this goal.

A Beth Chapman

s a junior business administration major, Beth (Latorella ’88) Chapman didn’t 
realize how the Lord would continue to use her involvement with her Christian 
Ministry team. She joined a group of Cedarville students who volunteer their 
services at the Ronald McDonald House in Dayton, Ohio. The Ronald 
McDonald House offers temporary lodging and meals at little or no cost to 
families whose children are hospitalized at Children’s Medical Center. It is a 
true service opportunity involving anything from answering the phone or 
cleaning rooms to taking the time to listen to hurting families. Beth recalls 
preparing dinner for families who had spent the day at the hospital and baking 
cookies for the nurses. The Cedarville team also plans parties twice each year 
for the children and families who stayed at the House during the previous six 
months. Beth says it gives them a chance to celebrate a happy time with these 
friends with whom they shared difficult days.

During her senior year Beth and fiance Phil Chapman ’88 worked closely 
with the manager, often helping as weekend relief managers. As commence­
ment drew closer the Board of Directors of the Ronald McDonald House needed 
a new manager. Beth applied for the position and was hired shortly before 
graduation.

Her two years of volunteer work had acquainted Beth with the inner 
workings of the House, but it was her training in business ethics and problem 
management as well as composition and communication that really prepared her 
for her responsibilities as manager. During the past six months Beth has 
reinstituted a newsletter and broadened the donor base for the Dayton House.
She is responsible for preparing monthly reports for the Board of Directors, 
keeping the books, and raising operating funds, as well as public relations, 
volunteer management, and correspondence with past guests and members of 
local community. But for Beth the most important task she has is interacting 
with the families who come to the Ronald McDonald House. Guests quickly 
become aware of the Chapmans’ Christianity, and they usually initiate conversa­
tions about God and what Beth and Phil believe. Many families come to the 
House believing there is no God, but by the time they leave, that has changed. 
Beth recently had the privilege of leading one guest to faith in Christ. Beth says, 
“This type of job allows me to build into people’s lives. That is my ultimate 
goal—to touch people’s lives.” It has been a time of personal growth for Beth 
and she challenges students and alumni to take advantage of service opportuni­
ties. “Sharing yourself in service to others brings opportunities to share 
Christ.”
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v%. From  the Heart

Russ Yoder ’78 is the MRO 
R tlS S  Y Oder purchasing manager for LuK,

worth the 
Effort!

developing a local music minis­
try serving the churches in his 
area. In 1988 Russ released his 
first album of gospel solos 
which is available at the College 
Bookstore. The Yoders live in 
Wooster, Ohio.

i f you’re like most families, getting away to almost any 
place is just plain hard--with or without the kids. In fact, 
making babysitting arrangements for preschoolers is often 
more taxing than taking your posterity along. We surely 
love our two, but it definitely makes you think twice before 
signing up for that next seminar or super conference. Get to 
the point, Russ. Ok! Homecoming ’88 was worth the 
effort. You know, it’s a strange, yet wonderful feeling to 
run into someone you haven’t seen for ten years. Just think 
of a whole roomful of people just as foreign, yet oh, so 
familiar. Homecoming this year, for me, was such a time. 
Yes, it had been ten years since I “commenced.” And yes, 
it was exhilarating to renew old friendships.

One thing is for certain: Homecoming ’88 was no ac­
cident. Months before, gears were turning. “The Victors 
Come Home” theme put our Olympic year in true perspec­
tive. Though we do not seek corruptible crowns or wrestle 
against flesh and blood, we are more than conquerors 
through Him who loves us. Some of us have picked up a

few battle scars along the way - emotional, physical, even 
spiritual but, praise God, it is He who gives us the victory.

Homecoming any year is crafted for reflection- 
reflection upon one’s past, one’s present, one’s future.
When we look, what do we see? When I look upon my 
past, I see Cedarville. I see a real commitment to making 
God’s Word and God’s love very practical. I see penurious 
but beloved roommates like Steve Poling, who were accus­
tomed to “borrowing” my Nacho Doritos and telling me 
“Don’t worry, Yoder, your reward is in heaven.” I see 
dear saints of God like Mrs. Clifford (Eunice) Johnson, who 
despite personal suffering brightened the lives of many 
college students like myself with her quiet spirit, her open 
hospitality, her gentle smile of acceptance. I see professors 
like Joseph Halsey, who deliberated and prayed over 
awarding me a passing grade in his course. Unusual 
experiences? I doubt it, at least for someone from 
Cedarville.

I reflect upon my present and see decisions to be 
made regarding family, work, and ministry, and rest assured 
knowing the answers will be there when I need them. It 
feels good to know that in striving for excellence I do not 
need to strive for greatness.

It’s reassuring to know that while most of my former 
classmates are not brain surgeons, most are making a 
difference. Well, it surely was easier to generate all of these 
mellifluous feelings after seeing what the Alumni Council, 
the reunion committees, and others did to bring Homecom­
ing ’88 together. The scheduling and the correspondence, 
reflecting many hours of work, were not geared to raise 
funds or increase my pledge. They were labors of love. To 
people like me, and to my wife, who did not even attend 
Cedarville, that love was very evident. And isn’t that what 
Cedarville is all about, anyway?

/ ^ 'C trM A ' '88-'89
together -  making a difference

F rom October 24 to November 19 nearly 2,500 of you 
alumni received a phone call from a Cedarville College 
student asking you to become a PARTNER with him in his 
educational costs. He asked you to make a difference in his 
life just as someone else made a difference in yours.

PARTNERS ’88-’89 is an alumni annual Fund Oppor­
tunity by phone. The project set the pace for a strong 
Annual Fund this fiscal year as many of you made commit­
ments totaling $37,000. But as we wrap up 1988 and begin 
1989, we need a strong finish in order to meet the Annual 
Fund need.

Without the Annual Fund, each student’s bill would 
increase $600 immediately.

Such an increase would result in many students 
missing the opportunity that you enjoyed — an education at 
Cedarville. For those of you who chose to make a differ­
ence by becoming a PARTNER, we thank you.

If you have not yet sent your gift, please do so as 
soon as possible. Our students were not able to reach many 
of you, but there is still time to become a PARTNER in 
1988-89 and to join the many who have already done so. 
Simply contact the Annual Fund Office.

As PARTNERS, together we can continue to make a 
difference in the lives of the students of Cedarville College.
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